Old Lyme Board of Selectmen

Special Meeting Thursday, June 14, 2007

Page 1 of 2

The Board of Selectmen held a special meeting at 3:30 P.M. on Thursday, June 14, 2007 at Memorial Town Probate Office.  First Selectman Timothy Griswold and Selectwoman Bonnie Reemsnyder were present and Selectman Arthur Sibley was present via telephone.


1.
Resolved: 

That the First Selectman, Timothy C. Griswold, is authorized and directed to file an application on forms prescribed by the Connecticut Commission on Culture and Tourism for financial assistance in accordance with the provisions of G.G.S. Sections 10-392 and 10-411 in an amount not to exceed $2,800 and, upon approval of said request, to enter into and execute a Grant Contract and Preservation Restriction with the State for such financial assistance to this municipality for the Connecticut Commission on Culture and Tourism Historic Preservation Enhancement Grant.

Selectwoman Reemsnyder made a motion to adopt the Resolution.  Selectman Sibley seconded the motion.  SO VOTED. 

2.
Appointment: 

Tree Commission - Alternate – Geraldine Foster (D) – 1 Yr. Term to Jan 08
Selectwoman Reemsnyder made a motion to appoint Geraldine Foster (D) as an alternate member of the Tree Commission for a one-year term ending January 2008.  Selectman Sibley seconded the motion.  SO VOTED.

3. Other Business:

a. Town Hall Air Quality

First Selectman Griswold reported that Mystic Air Quality monitored the air quality in Town Hall for three days (June 6-8).  While the OSHA maximum is 5.0 milligrams per meter, the maximum reading was 2.69 and the three-day average was 1.86.  Selectman Sibley requested a summary memo be sent to the employees remaining in Town Hall, to the Health Dept. and to the contractor, Netsch Construction.

b. Landfill Closure Update

First Selectman Griswold stated that the newspaper ad for the Transfer Station Supervisor & Landfill Closure Coordinator should appear in the Day on Saturday.  Any interested parties should respond by June 25th.  He also said that the start of the Transfer Station will likely be August 1st due to the work that remains to be done and in order to give sufficient notice to residents about the change.  The Selectmen discussed options for the use of the remaining capacity of the landfill.  There was consensus that material coming in should be acceptable within the DEP guidelines.

c. Tantummaheag/Mile Creek Land Swap

There was discussion about the Harbor Commission proposal concerning the Tantummaheag/Mile Creek Land Swap.  The Selectmen believe additional information is needed before the Board would be prepared to recommend the proposal to a Town Meeting. First Selectman Griswold will request Chairwoman McAraw, or a designate, to brief the Selectmen on the position the Parks & Recreation Commission has on the proposal.  The matter will appear on the agenda for the next Board of Selectmen meeting but no action will be taken.

4. Adjournment:

Selectman Reemsnyder made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:17 P.M.  Selectman Sibley seconded the motion.  SO VOTED.

Respectfully submitted,

Timothy C. Griswold, First Selectman

